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Board of Trustees    ---        Proceedings by Authority 
 
State of New York 
Village of Celoron  ss: 
Village Hall & Teleconference 
 
 
 A Public Hearing of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Celoron, New York was held on 
Monday, April 27, 2020 at 5:50 P.M. 
 
Members Present: Mayor Schrecengost, Trustees Burnett, Mattison and Moss 
 
Members Absent: Trustee Keeney 
 
Others Present: Village Clerk-Treasurer Shirley A. Sanfilippo, Highway Superintendent Terry 

Schrecengost, Village Attorney John D. Vanstrom 
 
 Mayor Schrecengost called the Public Hearing to order and asked the Clerk to read the legal 
notice. 

LEGAL NOTICE 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
TENTATIVE VILLAGE BUDGET 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Tentative Budget for the Village of Celoron, New York for 

the fiscal year beginning June 1, 2020 has been completed and filed in the office of the Village Clerk, 
where it is available for inspection by any interested person during regular business hours. 

FURTHER NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a budget hearing will be held by the Village Board 
of Trustees to consider the Tentative Budget as presented on Monday, April 13, 2020 at 5:50 pm in the 
Community Center, 47 Dunham Avenue, Celoron, New York 14720.   

The proposed salaries for members of the Village Board of Trustees are as follows:   
Mayor:  $3,000   Trustees (4):  $4,000 
 
By order of the Board of Trustees 
Dated:  March 9, 2020 
Shirley A. Sanfilippo, MMC/CMFO  
Village Clerk-Treasurer 
 
Publication Date:  March 12, 2020 
 

LEGAL NOTICE 
RE-SCHEDULED PUBLIC HEARING 

AND RE-SCHEDULED MEETING 
OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a rescheduled budget hearing will be held by the Village 

Board of Trustees to consider the Tentative Budget as presented on Monday, April 27, 2020 at 5:50 
pm.  Written comments received prior to 4:00 pm on Monday, April 27, 2020 will be read and included 
in the public record.  The comments may be mailed to:  Village of Celoron, PO Box 577, Celoron, NY  
14720-0577 or emailed to:  clerk@celoronny.org.   

 
FURTHER NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a rescheduled meeting of the Board of Trustees 

will be held at 6:00 pm on Monday, April 27, 2020.  
 

mailto:clerk@celoronny.org


April 27, 2020 

 24 

Pursuant to Executive Orders 202.1 and 202.15 the public hearing and meeting of the Board 
of Trustees are being conducted via teleconference.  The public may listen to the hearing and meeting 
at phone number:  716/338-9773  Conference ID#:  71286.  Any person wishing to address the public 
hearing or meeting should call 716/487-4175 or email clerk@celoronny.org giving their name, address 
and contact information. 
 
By order of the Board of Trustees 
Dated:  April 17, 2020 
Shirley A. Sanfilippo, MMC/CMFO  
Village Clerk-Treasurer 
 
Publication Date:  April 21, 2020 
 
 Mayor Schrecengost asked if there was anyone present who wished to address this public 
hearing to please step to the front, give your name, address and please limit your comments to three 
minutes 

 
No one stepped forward. 
 
No correspondence was received. 
 
 Mayor Schrecengost asked three times if there was anyone present who wished to address 
this public hearing to please step to the front, give your name, address and please limit your comments 
to three minutes 
 
Mayor Schrecengost adjourned the Public Hearing at 5:54 p.m. 
 

 
 
 
Shirley A. Sanfilippo, MMC/CMFO 

      Village Clerk-Treasurer 
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